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NOTICE OF MOTION

Councillor Leigh Kirton will move the following motion:

This Council believes that, in line with current law, all marginalised groups in our 
society should be fully protected in ways which ensure freedom of self-expression 
and protection from harassment, and accords them respect, privacy, safety and 
dignity.

Current Government proposals to amend the Gender Recognition Act would allow 
anyone to self-identify as their chosen gender. Under the present Act a medical 
diagnosis of gender dysphoria is required to change gender, as well as living as your 
chosen gender for a two year period.

Amending the GRA could impact upon current provisions of the Equality Act 2010 in 
relation to the rights of women and those who have already reassigned their gender.
 
Council believes that the general public, especially those affected by the proposals, 
has the right to discuss them and confirms that any request for use of public 
buildings for such purposes will be allowed.
 
Council calls upon the Government to:
 

 Conduct a full public consultation accessible to all, not just through an online 
document, on how self-identification would impact upon women only services, 
facilities, sports and spaces.

 
 Defer any change to the Gender Recognition Act until a review is carried out 

into the application in practice of the exemptions named in the Equality Act 
(2010), which allow for discrimination on the grounds of sex in certain 
situations, such as positive action to improve the representation of women in 
public life, or when recruiting for jobs which require a man or woman for 
reasons of privacy and decency.

 
 Research the impact of self-identification upon data gathering – such as 

crime, employment, pay and health statistics – and monitoring of sex-based 
discrimination such as the ‘gender’ pay gap.

 Oppose the principle of simple self-identification unless checks and balances 
are in place to mitigate possible detrimental implications for women in terms 
of safety, dignity, privacy, participation in public life, and political 
representation.
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